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Minutes of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held on Monday 20th December 2021 at Plantation Hall, Colchester Road, Heybridge CM9 4AL at 7.30pm.
PRESENT

In the Chair:
Richard Perry
Councillors:
Carey Martin



Chrisy Morris
 


Ashley Jones
Apologies:
Mark Salisbury
Trevor Cable


Miriam Lewis 
John Harrison

District Cllr Edwards



County Cllr Mark Durham

District Councillors:     Cllr A Beale

         Cllr C Morris   

Absent:
          Zimrul Alam 

          District Cllr Heubner
Members of Public           0
Officers:
Amanda Hilton Clerk 

The meeting started at 7:30pm.

It was noted this meeting was being recorded.
21/305
Chairman’s Welcome.

The Chairman welcomed all members and confirmed the Christmas Drinks Reception, although not as well attended was a great success. The Chairman thanked the Clerk and Financial and Administration Officer for all their hard work to organise the event and catering. The Chairman confirmed he was humbled to see our veterans in attendance. 

The Chairman updated members that Heybridge Resident Association had a new Chairman, Ashley Jones and wished him well in this role. The Chairman reminded Ashley of Declaration of Interests.  


The Chairman thanked Cllrs Lewis, Martin and Morris, The Maldon CVS and the Financial and Administration Officer for all the organisation and hard work involved in the Senior Citizens Christmas lunch that had been held on Thursday 16th December. There were 26 senior citizens in attendance. 


The Chairman thanked Cllrs Morris, Hall, Lewis, Harrison, and District Cllr Beale for attending the litter pick held on the 21st of November 2021, organised by B Harding. The Chairman confirmed the litter pick had been well attended and said regular litter picks were needed to help tackle the ongoing litter problem within the parish. 
21/306 
Apologies


Apologies were received from Cllr Mark Salisbury, Cllr Trevor Cable, Cllr Lewis, Cllr Harrison, District Cllr Michael Edwards, and County Cllr Mark Durham. 
21/307   
Interests


    None received 

21/308
Minutes

Members considered approving the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 15th November 2021.
It was RESOLVED the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 15th November 2021 be approved. 

Members received the Draft Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee Meeting held on Wednesday 24th November 2021. 

Members received the Draft Minutes of the Events Committee Meeting held on Monday 6th December 2021 and Monday 13th December 2021.

Members received the Draft Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Monday 6th December 2021.

21/309    Public Participation


    None
21/310   To receive reports from
a) The Clerk confirmed there was no report from County Cllr Mark Durham.
b) The Clerk read the report from District Cllr Edwards.
Section 106 – an update sheet was received on Section 106 for Youth Facilities in the North Heybridge Garden Suburb.
Planning Application 21/00788/NHGS. This application concerning the formation of temporary access points for construction traffic from Maypole Road and Broad Street Green was approved at the District Planning Committee meeting on the 2nd of December. Cllr Edwards did originally call this in as it was delegated to officers to decide and he explain at the District Planning Committee meeting, this was a strategic site and as such, all reserved matter applications pertaining to this site must be heard at Committee rather than delegated. This was agreed by members. 
Local Highways Panel 
The request for a 20mph speed limit in Wood Road LMAL202006) is now with the TRO team ready to be advertised. This is a three-month process and Cllr Edwards will keep the Parish Council updated on its progress. Cllr Edwards confirmed within his report he had raised the issue of the recent serious accident on the pedestrian crossing on Colchester Road with the LHP and said he was aware that better lighting and signage would be of benefit.  Cllr Edwards will keep the Parish Council updated. Cllr Edwards report reminded members that the LHP were looking for projects for 2022/2023.
Rubbish Collection Hunt Avenue

There are some problems with parked vehicles in Hunt Avenue which blocks the progress of the recycling vehicles. Cllr Edwards confirmed within his report that the had been reassured that MDC would be writing to the properties in the vicinity asking them to ensure the road was clear on collection days.

MDC

Cllr Edwards confirmed some changes at MDC included a new Leader Designate of the Council, Richard Siddal and a new Deputy Leader Designate, Cllr Jeanette Stilts.
Cllr Edwards finished his report by wishing all a Happy Christmas and better New Year.
7.53pm District Cllr Morris reported that he would be releasing a statement to the press with regards to ongoing matters at the District Council and confirmed that he would be releasing a statement to the Press detailing his problems at Maldon District Council. District Cllr Morris mentioned “woodchipper gate” which relates to a Health and Safety breach. District Cllr Morris said he regretted that Cllr Siddall was unable to be voted in as Leader and Cllr Stilts as Deputy Leader and that he was disgusted that public money had been used to hire private security present at the meeting to keep public out of that meeting. 
The Chairman asked Cllr Morris if there had been security at the meeting held prior.  District Cllr Morris confirmed there had not. 

District Cllr Morris confirmed it was in the Constitution to allow public into the chamber to encourage public participation. District Cllr Morris confirmed he was attempting to make a Declaration at the meeting with respect to an item on the Agenda following advice received from the Monitoring Officer, however he was not allowed to make his Declaration. 

There was a discussion between District Cllr Morris and District Cllr Beale regarding ongoing matters.

District Cllr Morris asked the Clerk to minute “half the council are in love with the Corporate Leadership team that have made some massive failings which has been confirmed within independent reports” Cllr Morris requested the Clerk minute he had been informed the police were receiving phone calls threatening his life but were not acting on it and that members of the District Council had cheered at this.  The Chairman confirmed he had made a complaint to the Monitoring Officer regarding this conduct but had received a dismissive response. 
8.05pmCllr Jones asked the Chairman to progress matters. 
The Chairman declined and allowed District Cllr Morris to continue. 

District Cllr Morris confirmed he would be more than willing to speak to members and staff at Maldon District to mediate and resolve matters. 
The Clerk advised the Chairman to progress matters. 

8.10pm Cllr Jones asked the Chairman to progress.

The Chairman thanked District Cllr Morris for his report. 
c) Members received the Community Engagement Report for the month of November, from the Clerk who confirmed 7 TRU CAM patrols had taken place with captures recorded:
Holloway Road 21
Goldhanger Road 34

Colchester Road 8

21/311
Clerks Report 
a) Members were asked to note the resolution made on 21st June 2021 to reaccredit for the Foundation Award. The Clerk updated members council would need to ensure all criteria was being met and her and the Financial and Administration Officer would continue to work on the criteria.
b) Members were asked to note the 78th Annual General Meeting & Conference of the EALC was due to be held on Thursday 22nd September 2022 at Hylands House and to let the Clerk know should they wish to attend.

c) Members were asked to consider withholding a proportion of a hirers refundable deposit to cover extra costs incurred by the evening and weekend caretaker due to damage to soft furnishings. 

Members considered the Clerks full report. 

Cllr Morris PROPOSED the Clerk be delegated the responsibility to the Clerk to work out the cost and supply a financial breakdown of the withheld deposit. 
SECONDED by Cllr Jones. 

It was RESOLVED the Clerk be delegated the responsibility to the Clerk be delegated the responsibility to work out the cost and supply a financial breakdown on the withheld deposit.

d) Members considered ideas to submit to the Local Highway Panel.  The Chairman PROPOSED to support District Cllr Edwards with regards to the crossing at Colchester Road. SECONDED by Cllr Martin.
It was RESOLVED to support Cllr Edwards with regards to the crossing at Colchester Road. 
21/312 

Committee Updates

a) There was no report from the Planning Committee.
b) On behalf of the Chairman of the Events Committee, the Clerk updated members with a list of events suggested for 2022/2023.
c) There was no report from the Environments and Facilities Committee.
21/313

Financial Matters
a) The Clerk confirmed the were no updated statement of accounts or a bank reconciliation for November 2021 due to the change over of the bank account. The Clerk confirmed for proper practice and transparency the minutes would now reflect the balance of the bank accounts and explained the new way in which financial matters would be presented to council in line with council policy.
The Clerk confirmed the current balance was £372,633.18.

b) Members considered schedule of payments including invoices and accounts for payments dated 6th December 2021 (already authorised) and 20th December 2021 (Appendix 1 page 138 and 139)
It was RESOLVED to approve schedule of payments dated 20th December 2021. (Appendix 1 Page 138 and 139)

c) Members noted the Precept Demand had been submitted.

21/314

Local Issues
a) Members considered any items for inclusion of the Agenda for the next meeting of the Parish Council to be held on Monday 17th January 2021. 

The Chairman asked to consider the possibility of a youth club at the next ENF committee meeting.

Cllr Morris asked to consider the McDonalds Play Equipment initiative and for the Landmark to be reinstated as an item on the Agenda. 

b) Members received a report from the Clerk regarding areas identified by Volunteer Lengthsman B Harding that would benefit from extra bins and because of their location he had also been in touch with McDonald’s, Tesco, Maldon Town Council and Maldon District Council to secure funding towards the 4 bins needed. B Harding had confirmation Maldon District Council would install the bins and be responsible for emptying.

The Clerk confirmed the cost implication:

Total Cost for the 4 bins 

£1192.

McDonalds contributions 

£350.00
Maldon Town Council 


£210.50
The Clerk confirmed Cllr Durham had awarded £250.00 towards the Heybridge Parish Council cost implication which would leave £381.50.
Cllr Morris PROPOSED to accept the request for £381.50 funding towards to the Heybridge Parish Council cost implication. 

SECONDECD By Cllr Jones. It was RESOLVED to accept the request for £381.50 funding toward the Heybridge Parish Council cost implication. 

21/313
Planning Applications

a) Members considered submitting comments on Planning Application 
21/01199/TCA PP 10396620 

T1 Willow fell to the Ground

Land between 2 Hall Cottages and 1 Freshwater Crescent Hall 

The Clerk updated members this application was awaiting a recommendation from the Volunteer Tree Warden. 

Cllr Morris PROPOSED to defer this item until the recommendation was received from the Volunteer Tree Warden. 

SECONDED by Cllr Jones. 

It was RESOLVED to defer this item until the recommendation was received from the Volunteer Tree Warden.

21/314
Correspondence
a) Members noted correspondence received from D Benson. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would respond to Mr D Benson and invite him to the next meeting to voice his concerns. 

21/315
Future Meetings 

 
a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee will be held on Monday

     
Tuesday 4th January 2022 at 7.30pm.

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee will be held on Monday


10th January 2022 at 7.30pm.

c)The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 17th 
January 2022 at 7:30pm.



d)The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee will be 

held on Monday 24th January 2022 at 7.30pm.
The Chairman wished all members a Happy Christmas and New Year and closed the meeting at 8.55pm.





Signed






Dated
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